Harrow Community Transport (Harrow CT) goes to Winter Wonderland
On 25 November 2013, Harrow CT transported Outings members to Winter Wonderland, London’s spectacular Christmas destination.  From 22nd November 2013 to 5 January 2014, a large area of Hyde Park is transformed into a Winter Wonderland complete with fairground rides, giant wheel, circus, Christmas market, food and drink stalls, Santa’s grotto and, of course, an ice rink.  Now in its seventh year, Winter Wonderland has become a favourite in many Londoners’ calendars.

We set off at 10am in the Harrow CT minibus picking up people from our bus stop on College Road. All of us were looking forward to soaking up the festive atmosphere and enjoying all the entertainment on offer at Winter Wonderland. Our new Wayfarer member, Vijay Manak, told Veena he had not been out of Harrow for a very long time.  Choked with emotions, Vijay said that he had no words to express his gratitude to Harrow CT for arranging the trip to Hyde Park.  Alan Voda, Director of Harrow CT is the architect of the outings service.  Alan would be happy to know how his vision has helped the vulnerable local community with the quality of their lives.  Life is hard for older people.  They often live on their own and they are completely cut off from any social activities.  Harrow CT’s weekly trips have certainly enriched the lives of senior citizens in Harrow.
Jogi, our brilliant driver for the day took about 45 to 50 minutes to drive us to Hyde Park.  Entry to the Wonderland was free, with only rides, ice rink and circus being ticketed.  Free entry meant all of us walked around the Wonderland and absorbed the festive ambiance. As soon as we entered the site, we felt that we were in a Christmas market and festival of the German food.  

The place was very tasteful and extremely organised.  We saw an array of shops selling jewellery, accessories, clothing, handicrafts and beautiful Christmas decorations.  Veena overheard Mary and Sally saying to each other “perfect place to buy unique Christmas gifts!”  If we were not careful we could have ended up spending a lot of money.  Things were expensive.  A tiny small cup of coffee was £2.50!  On a cold day the Wonderland was an ideal place to warm up on a mulled wine and hot cider and join in the fun in the lovely Bavarian village.  It would take a strong will not to succumb the smells and fun on offer.  The aroma of crepe and sizzling German sausages was too tempting for Veena.  She fell to the temptation and gave up her diet regime for the day and tucked into some delicious food.  Vijay was enjoying French fries with curry sauce.  The place had things for everyone!
The Magical Ice Kingdom this year was double in size, with even more snow and ice sculptures.  Veena saw young couples exploring the ice village, riding an ice swan and joining in fairytale adventures.  With winter-cold temperatures already setting the perfect stage for the Wonderland, there were several hot spots around open fires where we took temporary refuge and enjoyed hot drinks.

It would be worth adding Winter Wonderland has a project set up for London’s most disadvantaged kids.  Previously the event has raised over £30,000 for the charity. 
As the sun went down, the Wonderland looked stunning at twilight.  The lights were simply magical.  With fond memories of the day, we left the place at 4pm.  Everyone agreed that the trip to Wonderland put all of us in the spirit of the season.  
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